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WELCOME TO THE 2024 CAMPING SEASON! 
 

Greetings from Lower Beverley Park! As the warm breeze heralds the arrival of another 
exciting summer, we are thrilled to extend a heartfelt welcome to you for the 2024 camping 
season. Nestled in the heart of Delta, Lower Beverley Park continues to be your ideal 
retreat for a memorable summer filled with adventure, relaxation, and lasting memories. 
 

We recognize that anticipation is building, and you must be eager to embark on a summer 
journey with your fellow seasonal campers surrounded by nature's beauty. As you prepare 
for your upcoming stay, we want to provide you with some essential information to make 
your experience at Lower Beverley Park truly exceptional this year. 
 

While Seasonal Campers may access the park on foot to clean their lots/trailers prior to 
our opening, overnight stays are not permitted until May 10th.  Vehicle access may also be 
available depending upon road and weather conditions; please remember to remain on the 
dry, well-travelled portions of the roadways as some areas may still be soft.  
 

Power and water will not be available at your site until May 3rd; washrooms will not be 
available until May 10th. 
 

We eagerly anticipate the laughter, camaraderie, and 
shared adventures that will define the 2024 summer 
season at Lower Beverley Park. Thank you for choosing us 
as your preferred destination, and we look forward to 
making your stay with us an unforgettable experience. 
 

Wishing you a healthy and happy camping season and  
we hope to see you soon! 
 

http://www.beverleylakepark.com/
mailto:info@beverleylakepark.com
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REGISTRATION PACKAGES for NEW SEASONAL CAMPERS 

 

Just think…. In less than a month, the park will be open, and we will be well on our way to 
enjoying the summer of 2024! 

 
The park will be open to public occupancy between 
Friday, May 10th and Monday, October 14th.  
 

Upon arrival at the park, we request that all NEW 
Seasonal Campers stop at the Gate House to 
collect their 2024 gate passes. To facilitate the 
distribution of the passes, Reception Staff will be 
available prior to the park’s opening on the                                          
following days: 
 

 May 6th to 9th between the hours of  
     10:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. 
 

Returning Seasonal Campers may continue to use their existing gate cards to gain access 
to the park effective May 3rd. If you know now that you have misplaced your card and will 
be requiring a new card for the 2024 season, call or email the park now so that a 
replacement card can be prepared at a cost of $20.00 plus applicable taxes.  

 
 

PARK STAFF 
 

The Staff of Lower Beverley Lake Park 
would like to take this opportunity to 
welcome all our seasonal camping 
families back to the Delta.  
 

The following individuals will be 
working at the park during the 2024 
camping season. 
 

Management    
William Morris, Manager 
David Schur, Secretary-Treasurer  
 

Staff Members 
Chris Patterson, Maintenance Lead Hand   
Bob Price, Maintenance Attendant                
Mark Stevens, Maintenance Attendant   
Tom Tye, Maintenance Attendant              
Andrew Harper, Maintenance Attendant   
TBA, Maintenance Attendant          
Pam Willard, Reception Attendant 
TBA, Reception Attendant 
Ami Persin, Housekeeping Attendant                
Randy Kilminster, Housekeeping Attendant 
Kristen Patterson, Housekeeping Attendant 
Gabe Clancey, Security Attendant 
TBA, Security Attendant         
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MESSAGE from the  
PARK BOARD CHAIRPERSON 
 

Welcome to the 2024 camping season! We are thrilled to have you back and are looking 
forward to another memorable summer shared with family and filled with adventure, 
laughter, and cherished memories. 
 

As we embark on this new season, we eagerly anticipate renewing old acquaintances and 
forging new friendships within our tight-knit community. Your presence as seasonal 
campers is not only cherished within our park but also holds significant importance within 
the Delta community at large. 
 

Throughout the years, you have become an integral part of our community, contributing to 
the enhancement of lifestyles, and fostering a sense of belonging among fellow campers 
and residents alike. Your dedication and enthusiasm have not gone unnoticed, and we are 
immensely grateful for the positive impact you continue to make. 
 

Moreover, your role as volunteers at the numerous events hosted within the park is 
invaluable to its success. Your unwavering support and willingness to lend a helping hand 
embody the spirit of camaraderie and teamwork that defines our park community. 
 

As we embark on this new season together, let us celebrate the bonds we share and the 
adventures that await us. May this summer be filled with joy, laughter, and countless 
memories that we will cherish for years to come. 
 

Welcome back, campers! Here's to another incredible camping season ahead. 

 
 

PARK MANAGEMENT BOARD   
  
The following individuals have been reaffirmed as Members of the  
Lower Beverley Lake Park Management Board for the 2023-2026 term of municipal office. 
We thank them for their interest in and commitment to our park. 
 
  

 

 
Penny Sawyer 
Chairperson 
Community Representative 
 
 

 
 
Betty Anne Nolan 
Community Representative  
 

 
 

Brent Rathwell  
Community Representative  
 
 
 

 
 

Darrell Halladay  
Liaison to the  
Seasonal Campers 
 

 
Arie Hoogenboom 
Mayor 
Township of Rideau Lakes 
 
 

 
Sue Dunfield    
Councillor  
Township of Rideau Lakes  
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Since the park’s closure for the season in October 2023,  
    we have learned of the passing of the three members  

    of our Seasonal Camping Family, both past and present.  
Sincere condolences are extended to all  

family members and friends. 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
Robert (Sonny) Eves passed away peacefully at Kingston General 
Hospital on February 23rd, 2024. 
 
In his 78th year, Sonny is survived by his wife Linda and children 
Robert, Dwayne, Kelly (Mike) and Jeff (Alexis).  
 
Robert and Linda are Seasonal Campers on Site I-10. 

 
 
Surrounded by family, Jean-Roger Guèvremont passed away at his 
home in Smiths Falls on November 24th, 2023 at the age of 86. 

Beloved husband of 63 years to Marguerite and loving father of Kim 
Guèvremont (Paul), Marc Guèvremont (Brenda), Paul Guèvremont 
(Hani) and Alain Guèvremont (Leah). 

Roger is a former Seasonal Camper. 

 
 
At the age of 73 years, JoAnne Harper passed away at her home on 
November 9th,2023.  
 

Beloved wife of the late John Harper and cherished mother of Jennifer 
Haley (David), Tracy Goulet (Jeffrey), Anthony Harper (Jaime), 
Samantha Read (Marty) and Allan Harper. 
 
JoAnne is a former Seasonal Camper that frequently returned with her 
family to enjoy transient camping. 

 
 
 

 

Sadly, some people are meant 
to stay longer in our memories 

than in our lives. 
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SWIMMING LESSONS in the PARK 
 

Thanks to a partnership with the Red Cross and the 
Township of Rideau Lakes, swimming lessons will be 
returning to Lower Beverley Lake Park every afternoon 
during the month of August. To register or for additional 
information, please visit the municipal website at 
www.rideaulakes.ca . 

 
 

BEAUTIFICATION CONTEST 
 

The Management Board is pleased to sponsor a 
Beautification Contest for those patrons occupying 
seasonal sites. The contest will be operated in 
conjunction with activities sponsored by the Delta 
Beautification Committee. 
 

Judges will be touring the park to view all sites during the 
week of July 8th with the results being posted at the Gate 
House on July 12th. The contest will be judged by 
community representatives. No registration will be 
required. 

 

One prize will be awarded for each of the following categories: 
 Best use of Colour 
 Most Improved 
 Best Overall Appearance 

 
Each prize winner will receive a gift package and a certificate. 

 
 
 

Calling all youth 6 to 12 years….. 
Have you planned your summer fun yet?   
 

A summer day camp program in Delta will be 
available that will keep you busy, happy, and 
engaged from Tuesday, July 2nd through to Friday, 
August 23rd.  Week-long programs offer crafts, 
games, sports, hikes and so much more.  
Registration opens May 6th and closes June 21st.  
For information on how to register, contact Pat via 
email to harymary@ripnet.com, by calling 613-928-
2712 or by watching the May-June edition of the 
Delta Pilot for additional information. 
 
This project is sponsored by the Delta Athletic 
Recreation Society (DARS), Lower Beverley Lake 
Park Management Board and the Rideau Lakes 
Library. 
 

http://www.rideaulakes.ca/
mailto:harymary@ripnet.com
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PARK IMPROVEMENTS 
 

Since the closure of the park for the season in October, staff have been working on 
various projects that will improve our park facilities once again. 
 

✓ Numerous trees have been removed because of damage from the Emerald Ash Boer; 
replacement trees will be transplanted by Manotick Tree Movers later in the spring.             

✓ New raised, low-volume flushing toilets have been installed in the Women’s 
Washroom at the Main Service Centre. 

✓ Dead trees and over-grown shrubs have been removed from the area beyond the ball 
diamond. Drainage has also been improved to this same area. 

✓ A new life safety guideline has been drafted to deal with emergencies within the park.  
✓ A new maintenance shop has been constructed by staff.  

 
 

 

From the Old….. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      To the New! 
 

 

 

 

You are Invited to Join  
the Lower Beverley Lake Park Management Board 

on 
Saturday, June 1st at 1:00 p.m. 
in celebrating the construction 

of their new 
Maintenance Workshop 

 
 

Barbequed Hamburgers / Hot Dogs 
will be served after the ribbon cutting. 

RSVP prior to May 27th  
                                                                              At the  

      Lower Beverley Lake Park 
Gate House 
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THANK YOU, VOLUNTEERS 
 

More than five million Ontarians volunteer 
each year and contribute more than 800 
million annual volunteer hours in helping 
Ontario grow stronger. They play a 
significant role in building strong and 
diverse communities and are instrumental in 
the enrichment of their respective 
communities across the province. 
 

Each year, the Ontario Ministry of Citizenship and Immigration recognizes such volunteers 
across the province through the presentation of the Ontario Volunteer Service Award. We 
are very fortunate to have many active volunteers within the park and the community, both 
past and present. While the Park Management Board would like to refer all the volunteers 
for recognition at once, the provincial program limits the number of nominations each year. 
For the 2024 season, the Management Board would like to acknowledge the contributions 
of the following campers: 
  

 Allan Moorhouse  20 Years 
 Joyce Morley 20 Years 
 Paul Davy  20 Years 
 Lillian Davy 20 Years 
 Carl Boileau 15 Years 
 Jean Woods 15 Years 

 

 
 

RECREATION COMMITTEE NEEDS YOU! 
  

We are most fortunate to have a very active and 
progressive Campers’ Recreation Committee within the 
park. This group of dedicated individuals has sponsored 
such events as bi-weekly bingos, karaoke, pancake 
breakfasts, craft / vendor sales, children’s events, and 
crafts. 
  

Proceeds from their efforts have supported various 
projects within the park including the purchase of new 
playground equipment, new circulation fans for the 
Bradford Pavilion, Celebrating the Season decorations, 
and the expansion of the Recreation Committee’s storage 
building adjacent to the Arcade. 
 

A list of 2024 Committees has been included with this 
newsletter for your review. If you have some free time and are willing to volunteer, visit 
with Michaelann Wright at Site J-06 or send an email to myke0204@gmail.com.  Any new 
volunteers are required to complete a registration form which has been enclosed within 
this package and returned to Reception Staff at the Gate House. Help us maintain our 
summer programs! 
 
 

mailto:myke0204@gmail.com
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Earlier this spring, an application was submitted to the Ontario 
Trillium Foundation requesting favourable consideration for 
financial assistance which would support the construction of a 
new comfort station in the park. If approved, the new 24’ x 40’ 

facility will be located in the J-K-M sections of the 
park and will offer washrooms, a barrier-free change 
room and showers, and a second dumping station. 
This facility will also be serviced from a dedicated 
well and will be powered by a generator so that it can 
still be used by campers and the village residents 
during any power outages. If approved, construction 
will begin this fall in preparation for the 2025 camping 
season. 

 

FINAL INSTALLMENT 
 

Just a reminder that the final installment for the 2024 camping season 
will be processed on Friday, May 10th. 
2025 renewal packages will be available for pick-up from Reception Staff 
at the Gate House on August 1st. 

 
 

BEFORE YOU BLOW YOUR BREAKER! 
 

Take a minute and see how many amps you could be using in your 
trailer. It is surprising to see how fast the amps add up which causes 
your trailer breaker or the park breaker to trip.  By tracking the amps 
needed for all the electrical appliances in your trailer, you can help 
manage electrical use and save yourself the inconvenience of saying 
“My Electricity Went Out!”  

 
 

Appliance Amps Required  Appliance Amps Required 
     

Air Conditioner 13 - 17 amps  Refrigerator 5.7 amps 
Water Heater 12.5 amps  Microwave 12.8 amps 

Coffee Pot 9 amps  Toaster 10 amps 
Hair Dryer 10 amps  Television 2 amps 

Dirt Devil Vacuum 2 amps  Trailer Power 
Converter  

2-3 amps 

Electric Frying Pan 10 amps  Iron 10 amps 
Food Processor 6 amps  Crock Pot 1.5 amps 

Heating Pad 0.5 amps  Water Heater 10 amps 
 

 
Be sure to check the breaker in your own trailer first before calling the Gate House. 
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STREET SIGNAGE  
 

As part of the in-park beautification program, names were assigned to the roadways 
within the park. Except for one, all roadways were named after historically prominent 
people and places within the Delta Community.  
 
❖ Abel Drive  Named after Elder Abel Stevens / founder of Delta in 1790. 
❖ Bell Drive  Named after William Bell / operator of Bell’s Store in 1850. 
❖ Copeland Drive Named after Joel Copeland / village pharmacist in 1890. 
❖ Denaut Drive Named after Walter Denaut / postmaster / tax collector in 1830. 
❖ Eli Drive  Named after Eli Holmes / prominent farmer in 1851. 
❖ Flood Drive Named after Flood’s Hotel / hotel on King Street in 1900. 
❖ Godkin Drive Named after Eliza Jane Godkin, schoolteacher in 1900. 
❖ Hastings Drive Named after Hastings Steel / last operator of the Mill in 1961. 
❖ Irwin Drive  Named after Lloyd Irwin / prominent businessman in 1900’s. 
❖ Jubilee Drive Named after Jubilee business block / built in 1897 to honour                      

                             Queen Victoria’s Jubilee. 
❖ Jones Drive Named after Will Jones / built the current Stone Mill in 1811. 
❖ Knowlton Drive Named after John Knowlton who constructed the United Church. 
❖ LeClaire Drive Named after John LeClaire / original owner of Black Jack Island. 
❖ Morris Drive Named after Hon. W. J. Morris / first warden of the District of  

Johnstown (predecessor to Counties of Leeds-Grenville) in 1842. 
❖ Nicholas Drive Named after Nicholas Miller, owner of the first Delta Mill in 1798. 
❖ Russell Drive Named after Harold Russell / founder of the Delta Maple Syrup  

Festival in 1967. 
❖ Primrose Drive Well, just because….. 

 
 
❖ Flood Drive was named after  

Flood’s Hotel that was located on  
King Street in 1900. It was destroyed by      
fire in 1937. 

 

 
❖ Jubilee Drive was named after the Jubilee 

business block that was built in 1897 to 
honour Queen Victoria’s Jubilee. 

 

 

❖ Russell Drive was named after Harold 
Russell as the founder of the Delta’s 
Maple Syrup Festival in 1967. 
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NEW SEPTIC PUMPING PROGRAM 

 
Starting in 2025, a new septic pumping program will be implemented as a 
means of ensuring the continued functionality and environmental 
sustainability of our campground. This program aims to enhance the 

efficiency of our waste management practices and minimize any potential disruptions to 
your camping experience. 
 

While no changes have been made to the existing program for 2024, the following 
highlights are being shared with our seasonal campers now as the new program will be 
reflected in the 2025 renewal packages that will be distributed in August. 
 

Key Highlights  

• Regular Maintenance Schedule: Staff will conduct regular septic pumping 
sessions throughout the camping season to maintain optimal performance and 
prevent any issues with trailer systems. 

• Ten Pump Out Package: As part of the new program, all seasonal campers will 
automatically receive ten pump outs that can be used anytime throughout the 
season. This proactive approach aims to address any potential issues before they 
arise, promoting a cleaner and healthier environment for everyone to enjoy. 

• Cost and Options: Each seasonal camper will be charged a flat discounted fee of 
$200 for the ten pump outs included in the program. Should you require more than 
the allotted number of pump outs, additional pump outs will be available for 
purchase at the Gate House. Pump outs are not transferable. 

• Enhanced Equipment Maintenance: The revenues generated from this program 
will be allocated towards the purchase of new and the upkeep of existing pumping 
equipment and the park’s system. This investment is crucial in ensuring that our 
septic system operates at its best, minimizing disruptions and maximizing 
convenience for all campers. 

• Environmental Responsibility: We believe that this new septic pumping program 
will not only streamline our maintenance efforts but also contribute to the overall 
sustainability and longevity of the park. By working together, we can ensure that 
our facilities remain in top condition for years to come, providing memorable 
camping experiences for generations of campers to enjoy. 

• Communication and Updates: Additional information will be provided within the 
2025 site renewal package. 

 
Your cooperation and understanding are greatly appreciated as we transition to this 
program in 2025 and your support is invaluable in ensuring the success of these efforts 
and maintaining the high standards of our campground. 

 
 
 

 

DELTA FAIR 
July 25th - 28th  
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LIQUID WASTE and GARBAGE COLLECTION 
 

Three days have been scheduled for the collection of liquid waste.  
✓ Tuesday (Areas A to F) 
✓ Wednesday (Areas G to I-13) 
✓  Thursday (Areas I-14 to 16, J, K and all remaining)  

 

REQUEST YOUR PUMPOUT BEFORE THE DAY OF SERVICE.  
IF YOUR REQUEST IS SUBMITTED AFTER STAFF HAVE COMPLETED PUMPING, 

EMERGENCY PUMPOUT RATES WILL BE CHARGED. 
 

Discount programs for the pumping of liquid waste can be purchased at the Gate House. 
While single pump out fees are $25.00 per load, discount packages are available for pump 
outs for the entire season along with increments of five and ten.  
Pump outs are not transferable and must be used in the current year. 
 

Quantity of Pump Outs Package 
Price 

Savings to the Camper from a Single 
Pump Out 

1 $25.00 0 
5 $110.00 $15.00 

10 $200.00 $50.00 
Seasonal Package of 22 $350.00 $200.00 

 
Reception Staff will maintain a log of the package selected and the redemption dates. 
 

Just a reminder that the discharging of grey water onto the ground is strictly prohibited. 
Grey water is defined as water, with any additions that is disposed of on a regular basis and 
that originates from showers, laundry, and kitchen/washroom sinks. Campers must ensure that 
all septic hoses are attached and secure. 
 

Garbage is to be placed in clear bags and stored in the closest black and white checkered 
barrel. Garbage will be collected daily. 

 
 

RECYCLING PROGRAM 
 

To further promote and support the municipal waste recycling program, a recycling depot 
will be maintained at the Maintenance Yard in the park. 
 

Collection will be offered to our Seasonal Campers every Sunday provided that the 
recycling is sorted and bagged accordingly before noon. Please ensure that your 
recyclables are placed next to the garbage barrels before noon on Sunday. Campers are 
welcome to personally deliver their recycling to the bins. 
 

Campers are required to deliver any construction type materials to the Maintenance Yard. 
 

 ITEMS THAT ARE NO LONGER RECYCLEABLE 
 

 Heavily waxed / coated boxes (milk cartons), shiny / sparkly gift bags, mixed 
content containers with both cardboard & metal (Pringle chip tubes/coffee 
canisters), dirty paper products (tissues/serviettes). 
 

 Plastics that are black in colour, utensils, straws, hard rigid packaging, make-up 
containers, hoses, shelving, totes, bubble wrap, hangers, laundry baskets, 
ornaments/decorations, toothpaste tubes, razors, feminine product wrappers, pill packs for 
medication, cellophane wrap, coffee pods, granola bar/candy/chocolate bar wrappers, 
grocery bags, milk bags, Ziploc bags, plastic wrap from cheese, cold meats, fruits & 
vegetables. 
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GROUP ONE RECYCLABLES          PLASTICS #1 to #5, METAL AND GLASS BOTTLES / JARS 

All recycling must be clean. Liquids and food are not recyclable.  

Please ensure all recycling containers are rinsed and clean. 

METAL and ALUMINUM 

Clean aluminum food trays (pie plates, take out, etc.) 

Clean aluminum foil (no food debris) 

Clean metal & aluminum cans (soup, pasta, soft drink, energy drink 

Canned meat 

Canned vegetables           GLASS BOTTLES & JARS 

Pet food containers                                                                               LIDS MUST BE REMOVED 

Pickle / Olive Jars                              

       Jam / Cheez Whiz Jars 

                Salsa / Sause Jars                              

 

GROUP TWO RECYCLABLES                             PAPER, CARDBOARD AND BOXBOARD 

 

 

 

 

 

EXAMPLES OF GARBAGE 
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MEDICAL EMERGENCIES 
 

Through a partnership with the Leeds-Grenville Emergency Medical Services 
and the Ontario Heart and Stroke Foundation, a defibrillator unit remains 
stationed at both the Gate House and Snack Bar Plus Canteen. Park staff 
members along with some seasonal campers have been trained in the 
operation of these units. 
 

First Aid Kits are available at the Gate House, Snack Bar Plus Canteen, Lakersfield Ball 
Canteen, and the Maintenance Workshop. 
 

If you dial 911, our civic address is 146 Lower Beverley Lake Park Road, Delta. 

 
 

CAMPFIRE WOOD SALES 
 

Campfire wood will be available for purchase from Reception Staff 
at the Gate House. While face cords were available in previous 
years, campfire wood will only be sold by the ½ face cord this 
season at a cost of $65.00. 
 

Staff will continue to deliver the wood to the campsite when time 
and resources permit. 
 

 
 

SPRING CLEAN UP  
 

Just a reminder to all campers who will be in the park cleaning up their 
lots prior to opening day that any raked leaves need to be placed in a 
garbage bag and taken to the road for Maintenance Staff to collect. 
Similarly, garbage should be dealt with in the same manner. We regret 
that we are no longer able to provide garbage bags for the collection of 
refuse resulting from yard maintenance work. 

 

As outlined in Schedule B to By-Law #2023-08, all proposed outdoor work and / or projects 
must be pre-approved by Park Management prior to any construction taking place. This 
includes but is not limited to the adding of soil, cutting, or planting of trees or the spreading 
of gravel. Anyone wishing to complete such an alteration is asked to submit their request 
to Gate House Reception Staff for consideration by Management. 

 
 

SITE MAINTENANCE 
 

Campers are not to dump their grass cuttings, twigs or sticks in the 
regular garbage cans as they make the bags very difficult to maintain 
and remove from the cans. 
 

Small disposable green 1 lb. propane tanks should not be included in the site garbage. 
Please place the tanks beside the black and white checkered waste barrels. 
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VEHICLE PARKING and GATE CARDS 
 

Campers are reminded that only one vehicle is permitted to be parked on each site. It is 
important to keep our roadways clear of additional parked vehicles and trailers.  
 

Two proximity vehicle passes are issued to each site holder. Each pass is valid for only 
one vehicle. Campers who have more than one vehicle and wish to bring the additional 
vehicle into the park are reminded that they need to park their second vehicle in a 
designated parking area. Additional vehicle cards, which must be renewed annually, are 
available from Gate House staff at a cost of $60.00. 

 
Campers are reminded that giving their cards to non-family members 
to gain access to the park or opening the gates with their cards for 
members of the public to avoid the purchase of a daily Visitor’s Pass 
from staff is prohibited. 
 

Campers abusing the privilege will have their cards turned off thus 
requiring a stop at the Gate House each time to gain access to the 
park. 

 
 

NO FEEDING 
 

Believe it or not, the geese have already started camping in the park and 
before long, we will also see the return of other wildlife. Please DO NOT 
feed the geese, raccoons, or skunks. 
Thank you for your cooperation continued support. 
  

 
 

        REMEMBERING RULES for the ROAD 
 

The maximum vehicle speed limit in the park is 15 km/hr. 
Please be mindful of pedestrians and children on bicycles. 

 

This speed limit is also applicable to motorized scooters / carts 
permitted for handicapped accessibility. Do not abuse this privilege. 

 
Children should wear their helmets while riding their bicycles. 

 

 
 

MONDAY MORNING COFFEE  
 

Be sure to stop by the United Church Hall for some 
coffee, donuts, and fellowship. This activity is offered 
every Monday morning as part of the Church’s 
Outreach Program between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 
10:30 a.m.  
 
There is no admission charge, but a free will donation 
is welcomed.  
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ATM 
 

For the convenience of our campers and members of the public,  
an automated teller machine has been installed in the Gate House. 
 

 

PROPANE TANK EXCHANGE PROGRAM  
 

We are pleased to offer a propane tank exchange for the convenience of our 
customers and members of the public. Empty 20-pound tanks may be 
exchanged for full tanks provided that the tank issuance date is not prior to 
2016. Tanks with propane may also be purchased from staff at the Gate 
House.  

 
 

POSTAL SERVICES  

 
Campers are reminded that they need to open a general 
delivery mailbox at the Delta Post Office if they are using the 
park’s civic address for mail purposes. Staff cannot accept a 
camper’s personal mail that has been mailed directly to the 
park at P. O. Box 130, Delta so it will be returned to the 
sender. 

 
 
IF YOU NEED ASSISTANCE FROM PARK STAFF…………  
 

In the event you have any concerns or requests pertaining to your site, 
please make the request to Gate House Reception Staff. Your request will 
be recorded in a log and forwarded to the appropriate staff.  

 

 
 

 
With the adoption of the Cannabis Act S.C. 2018, c. 16 on October 17th, 
2018, campers can anticipate exposure to the smoke fumes in the park at 
one time or another.  
 
As mandated by Smoke-Free Ontario Act, smoking or vaping tobacco or 

cannabis is prohibited in all buildings and structures and within 20 meters of all sport 
facilities including the playground, the beach, and any sport field. 
 
Whereas campsites are not classified as a permanent place of residence, Seasonal 
Campers are prohibited from growing cannabis plants on their site. 
 
Should campers have any questions or concerns, please contact the Park Management. 
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NEW IN 2024 
 
Effective January 1st, 2024, staff are no longer permitted to move a 

camper’s trailer due to liability restrictions. If a Seasonal Camper is purchasing new or 
trading trailers, it is their responsibility or that of the trailer company to secure a means of 
removing the trailer from the site.  Please accept our apologies for any inconvenience that 
this change may cause. 

 
 

WIRELESS INTERNET  
 

 

Wireless internet will once again be available to all campers within 
the vicinity of the Bradford Pavilion at no cost; a password is not 
required.  
 

 

COMMERCIAL INTERNET SERVICES 
 

• Airmax Up to 7Mbps down/1Mbps Up available; no contract required, cancel following 
notice of 30 days. 
 

• Equipment Rental includes subscriber unit to acquire service and Wi-Fi router. 
 

• Service can be suspended/cancelled for the winter, rented equipment does not need to 
be returned if customer intends to reactivate the following year. If they fail to return the 
equipment and do not activate the following year, the customer is responsible for the 
full purchase price of the equipment. 

 

• Installation: Equipment has 4 LED lights on the back that allow the customer to aim it 
at the tower themselves and it will work at full speed if they can activate all 4 LEDs. If 
they require professional installation, it can be scheduled by appointment. 

 

• Service can only be activated with a preauthorized payment of a VOID cheque or 
Credit Card number. Monthly service is billed at the beginning of each month. 

 

• Additional information is available by contacting the following: 
Joe Moulton, MCSE 
joe@joecomputer.ca 
http://www.joecomputer.ca 
613-658-2314 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Please note that this service is NOT provided by 
Lower Beverley Lake Park. 

Any/all issues related to installation, service and 
payment are to be directed to the provider. 

mailto:joe@joecomputer.ca
http://www.joecomputer.ca/

